
January 2012 Volume 19τ Issue 1                        Page  1 

 

Editor ï Lynne Walters                             Volume 19 ï Issue 1                                        January 2012  

President  

Bradford Walters 

Vice President  

Steve Haas 

Editor  

Lynne Walters 

Board of Directors  

Howard Bifeld 

Mike Melendy 

Carl Will 

Gene Zerega 

Secretary  

Murry Randell 

Treasurer  

Bob Wisinski 

Webmaster  

Doug Bradbury 

COMMITTEES 

Banquet  

Tom Jetson 

Frank Stillson 

Kurt Schmitt 

Field Marshal  

Matt Hauser 

Flying Proficiency  

Yohay Hahamy 

Fun-Fly  

Pete Sidor 

Ground Crew  

Gene Zerega 

Matt Hauser 

Noise  

Sam Rimer 

Picnic  

Rich Blaha 

Programs  

OPEN 

Safety  

Don Linder 

Sam Rimer 

Inside This Issue  

Bradfordôs Briefing 1 

Meeting Minutes  2 

Instructors   4 

Editorôs Page  5 

Swap Meets   7 

Indoor Flying   7 

Hobby Shops   8 

Banquet Form  9 

Birthdays            10 

Frequency Chart     10  

Coming Events       11  

 
Next meeting  

January 16th at :  
 

AMVETS POST 66 
700 MCHENRY RD 

WHEELING, IL. 60090 
 

Start time - 7:00 p.m.  

Meetings are the 3rd 

Mondays of the month.  

 

RENEWAL TIME!!!  

 

AMA CHARTER 1040  

GOLD LEADERSHIP 

CLUB 

Bradfordõs Briefing  

by Bradford Walters  

W 
ell, Happy New Year to everyone!  By the time 

last year ended, we had 93 paid members.  A 

new membership category, Super Seniors, 

started in November for those 

that are 80 years old and up.  It 

is $20 with no initiation fee.  

The new Board of Directors will 

be meeting before our January 

meeting to discuss some new 

ideas and start planning for this 

yearôs events.  There are still, 

as of this writing, 18 members 

that have not renewed their 

AMA membership.  Remember, if you want to take part in 

any of the Club voting or the monthly raffles, you need to 

have both memberships renewed. 

February 11th is the date for the 2012 Winter Banquet that 

will be held this year at Chevy Chase Country Club starting 

at 6 pm.  I am looking forward to an enjoyable evening. 

As Iôm writing this thinking that it is the middle of January 

and itôs 40 degrees outside with no snow and tomorrow the 

weatherman is saying it could be 50 degrees, Iôm wondering 

when will we get hit?  Is this the global warming everyone is 

talking about?  NOT!  This is the time of year that building 

new and used models takes place and swap meets happen.   

Ten Blue Max members made their way up to Waukesha 

WI County Expo Center for one of the larger swap meets in 

the area on Sunday.  All of the swap meets that are within a 

50 mile radius are on the Clubôs Events calendar on the 

website.  Click on ñEventsò on the homepage to get there. 

Iôm looking forward to serving all of you again this year as 

your President.  Remember to fly safely, fly with a buddy 

and not alone.  See you at the field and the meetings. 
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MEETING MINUTES   by Murry Randell, Secretary 

 

December 19th, 2011 Meeting  

 
The December 19, 2011 meeting of the Blue Max RC Flying Club was called 

to order at 7:05 pm by President Bradford Walters . 

 
Welcome Guests  

 
 

Tom, Eric, & Tom Lobdell 
 

Around The Hangar  

Secretary Report ð Murry Randell:  The minutes were accepted as published in the newsletter. 

Treasurer Report ð Bob Wisinski:  Our current balance is $2622.45. 

Newsletter Report ð Lynne Walters:  No report. 

Webmaster Report ð Doug Bradbury:  Thanks to Doug for his website work.  Bradford went over some of 

the data that has been captured in Google Analytics. 

Committee Reports:  

Banquet ð Frank Stillson:  Have received some payments.  Would like to have payments at or by the Jan. 

meeting.  Needs at least 5 nice display aircraft.   

Field Marshal ð Matt Hauser:  Field is okay. 

Fun Fly ð Pete Sidor:  No report. 

Noise ð Sam Rimer:  No report. 

Picnic ð Rich Blaha:  Rich will continue as chairman. 

Proficiency ð Yohay Hahamy:  During the winter, put after-run oil in the engines and take care of batteries.  

Work on the simulator and prepare for advancement in flying proficiency. 

Program ð Open:  None.  Would like to have a program at least every other month in 2012.  It would be 

great if everyone could step up and get a speaker. 

Safety ð Don Linder:  No report. 

Ambassador ð Pete Warenski:  No report. 

 

Old Business  

 None. 
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New Business  

Ray Laning found a source in England for winter transmitter mittens but would like to make a group 

purchase in order to decrease shipping costs. 

Mike Melendy asked if there was interest in having contests that are structured more like Fun Flys  

Yohay Hahamy spoke about how different transmitters are and the difficulties in instructing using ones that 

you are unfamiliar with operating.  Elvin Servellon suggested putting together a list of members who are 

specialists on different makes of transmitters.  

Bradford Walters stated that the new Board of Directors takes over at the end of this meeting. 

Crash Reports  

Sam Rimer crashed Maxôs Seagull Extra on the maiden flight due to dead batteries. 

Ray Laning lost his bi-plane when it went over his head. 

Show and Tell  

 

 

 

 

 

Mike Melendy with his E-flite P-51B.  It has 

flaps, retracts, bomb drop doors and is 

powered by a 32E motor running off a 4S 

battery. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pete Sidor with a Value Hobby Starbird 

ARF.  He has a Saito .72 4-stroke in it. 
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 INSTRUCTORS  GROUND CREW 

Howard Bifeld Yohay Hahamy Aviv Shoval Matt Hauser 

Dan Deitemeyer Duane Lang Bradford Walters Gene Zerega 

Ed Der Don Linder Carl Will  

Steve Haas Shlomo Rimer   

SAVE THE DATE FOR THE BLUE MAX WINTER BANQUET 

Saturday, February 11, 2012,   6:00 PM until? 

The tradition of the Blue Max banquet began in the late 70ôs at an Italian restaurant in Prospect Heights with 

about 20 people present.  We have continued this event each year for the past 35+ years. 

This coming year we will be in the Devonshire room at Chevy Chase Country Club in Wheeling . 

A Gala evening of dining, beginning with Hor Dô Oeuvres at 6:00 PM with buffet at 7:00PM. 

Cash Bar. 

Dinner includes: Tossed salad with dressings, Fresh Fruit, Creamy cole slaw, Italian pasta salad. 

Chef Carved Sirloin of Beef, Roasted Turkey and Stuffing, Chicken Anglaise, Linguini Alfredo. 

Herbal Roasted Potatoes, Seasonal Vegetables, Hot German Potato Salad.   

Dessert. 

Display of fine aircraft with a description of each after dinner.  Raffle of many items for all in attendance and 

an evening of entertainment. 

Cost of this package will be $42.00 per person, with childrenôs cost of $16.00 per child.  We will be expecting 

payment in advance for proper planning for the event.  Payment can be made at the 

meeting or by mail, with name of each who will attend. 

Looking forward to a fine social evening in the middle of [a cold] winter. 

Frank and Tom 

 

 

Cliff Kroening won the  Ultimate Bipe 40 ARF. 

 

 

 

 

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm. 


